
From:  David Gadd <president@argylecivic.org>

Sent time:  04/27/2020 01:57:56 PM

To:  Mindy Nguyen <mindy.nguyen@lacity.org>

Cc:  Eric Garcetti <mayor.garcetti@lacity.org>; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; vince.bertoni@lacity.org; kevin.keller@lacity.org

Subject:  Objection to 45-Day Comment Period for Hollywood Center Project DEIR
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Re: Objection to 45-Day Comment Period for Hollywood Center Project Draft Environmental Impact Report (“DEIR”); 
Case Number ENV-2018-2116-EIR; State Clearinghouse Number 2018051002

 April 27, 2020

 Dear Ms. Nguyen:

 The Argyle Civic Association (ACA) is a non-profit neighborhood group representing residents of Argyle Avenue and surrounding 
and intersecting streets in Hollywood. This is the exact demographic that will be most affected by the Hollywood Center project.

 ACA has an active interest in participating in the current Hollywood Center DEIR comment process, but we find it impossible to do 
so in the 45-day comment period imposed by the City.

 We strongly object to the City providing only the minimum allowed comment period during the unprecedented economic, social and 
public health upheaval resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic. The minimum 45 days for the public to comment is entirely 
inappropriate under current circumstances.

 The commencement of the DEIR comment period should be set to a date after the lifting of local and state stay-at-home orders. 
Given the enormity of the materials to review and comment on, we suggest a minimum comment period of 120 days.

 Sincerely,
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P.O. BOX 1935, HOLLYWOOD CA 90078 

 
VIA EMAIL TO: mindy.nguyen@lacity.org  
Mindy Nguyen  

City of Los Angeles, Department of City Planning  

221 North Figueroa Street, Suite 1350  
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

 

Re: Objection to 45-Day Comment Period for Hollywood Center Project Draft Environmental Impact 
Report (“DEIR”); Case Number ENV-2018-2116-EIR; State Clearinghouse Number 2018051002 

 

April 27, 2020 

 
Dear Ms. Nguyen: 

 

The Argyle Civic Association (ACA) is a non-profit neighborhood group representing residents of Argyle 
Avenue and surrounding and intersecting streets in Hollywood. This is the exact demographic that will be 

most affected by the Hollywood Center project. 

 
ACA has an active interest in participating in the current Hollywood Center DEIR comment process, but 

we find it impossible to do so in the 45-day comment period imposed by the City. 

 

We strongly object to the City providing only the minimum allowed comment period during the 
unprecedented economic, social and public health upheaval resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic. The 

minimum 45 days for the public to comment is entirely inappropriate under current circumstances. 

 
The commencement of the DEIR comment period should be set to a date after the lifting of local and state 

stay-at-home orders. Given the enormity of the materials to review and comment on, we suggest a 

minimum comment period of 120 days. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
David Gadd, President 

 
cc: Mayor Eric Garcetti (mayor.garcetti@lacity.org)  

Councilman Mitch O’Farrell (councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org)  

Vince Bertoni, Dir. Of City Planning (vince.bertoni@lacity.org)  

Kevin Keller, Exec. Officer of City Planning (kevin.keller@lacity.org) 
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